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Burgess National School
CARRIGATOHER, NENAGH, CO. TIPPERARY.
Roll No. 18164G

Tel. 067-34515     email:burgessns@eircom.net

burgessns.weebly.com

24/02/20
Dear Parents,
Welcome back to all our children and parents after a short but much needed midterm break. 

Ash Wednesday:
We will all go to Mass on Wednesday morning for Ash Wednesday. Children can be dropped to Mass for 9.15. School will be open as usual at 9 for children to drop bags if they so wish. 

Curricular Inspection:

We received our report from our recent inspection. A copy of same will be sent to all parents it will also be available to read on the school website. We are very proud of the work being done in our school.

First Confession:
First Confession will take place for our 2nd Class pupils on Tuesday March 3rd in the Church at 7.30.            

Families are invited to the school for a cup of tea after First Confession. 

Grandparents Day:
We will celebrate grandparent’s day on Friday March 13th. It is so important to mark the special relationship between grandparents and children. For those children who may not have a grandparent to attend, a parent or family member are equally as important and welcome on the day. If any of our grandparents would like to share a talent, skill or story with the children we would be delighted to have you. Please let your grandchild’s teacher know. 

Thank you:
A huge thank you to Diana Meagher, who organised a charitable contribution from Bank of Ireland to the school. It is very much appreciated and will be put to good use in school. 
Dance and Music Display:
The children will perform a display of music and dance for parents/families on April 2nd. We would also welcome donations for a raffle on the day. 

Tipperary Badminton: 
Huge congratulations to our 3rd class pupil Jakub Warmusz. Jakub represented Tipperary in a Munster badminton championship recently. 

Credit Union Quiz:
Well done to both our teams who participated in the recent Credit Union Quiz. We are very proud of their efforts. 

Scór:

Best of luck to all taking part in Scór on Sunday March 1st in Newport. 

Féile an Aonaigh:

1st,2nd and 3rd class children will attend Féile an Aonaigh during Seachtaine na Gaeilge in March. More details to follow. 

Tesco Blue Tokens:
The Tesco blue tokens raised a staggering 327 euro for our school. Huge thanks to Miss O Donnell for organising this.

Shoe Donations:
Thanks to all who donated used sports boots. They were sent to the townships in South Africa. We hope the children there will get as much fun wearing them as the children in Burgess did. 
Food Dudes:
We are participating in the food dudes programme this year. We appreciate your support with this initiative as we continue to encourage the children to ear healthily.
Clothes Collection:
We will continue with the clothes collection, bagged recyclable items can be dropped to school. Just a reminder – no duvets, pillows, cushions or school uniforms will be accepted.  Our next collection is on Tuesday March 3rd.
P.E:
Rody Kennedy will back with us after Easter. Swimming will commence in May for 3rd and 4th class. More details to follow.

Primary Language Curriculum:
Teachers will have training on the new primary language curriculum on Friday April 3rd. As a result school will close for Easter holidays on Thursday April 2nd.

School Uniform: 

Children are asked to wear the school uniform every day.   On PE days children are permitted to wear their school tracksuit.   Wearing the school uniform helps children to develop a sense of community and feel part of the Burgess National School team.  

Attendance:

 To date this year, attendance rates are really good and we are anxious that this continues throughout the year.   Children are expected to attend school each day except in the case of illness.   Please let the school know if your child is absent.   We are obliged to notify our educational welfare officer if a child misses a lot of time in school.   Every day in school counts and children who are in school on time every day get every possible chance to achieve their potential. 
Punctuality: 

There are a small minority of children who are arriving to school late every day. The white door is open from 9 but once the bell rings at 9.15 all exit doors are locked. If your child is arriving to school 10 minutes late every day that amounts to almost an hour a week. Over half a term this can amount to almost a full day. It is very important for your child to be on time for school. It is also a huge disruption for a class when children arrive late and work has begun. I would urge all parents to have their children in school on time. 
Sign In/Out:
Should you need to collect your child early please use the sign out book next to the front door and sign in on return.

Safety: 
School is open to receive children from 9 am every morning. Children can come in and sit on the benches and read a book or chat to their friends until the bell rings at 9.15. So far this is working very well. 
Burgess NS wishes to promote a healthy lifestyle for the children in the school.   Accordingly, the following points are to be noted.  
· Children who are ill should not be asked to go to school.  It is not good for the child or the other pupils.   Parents are asked that teachers be made aware of any physical disability, allergy, etc., that their child may have.  
· If your child has an infection or a contagious illness such as chicken pox, please notify the school immediately.  Children who have chicken pox must be kept at home until they are no longer infectious.   Please check with your GP if you are unsure of the incubation period.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for outbreaks of head lice.   If there is an outbreak of head lice in a class, all parents of pupils in that class are informed by note, and asked to take immediate action to treat infestation.  
·   Accidents occur despite supervision.   Minor accidents are treated at school.   Slight cuts and grazes are normally treated by cleaning with cold water. Please sign accident form and return to school.
·   In the event of a more serious accident/child becoming ill, every possible effort will be made to contact the pupil’s parents or the persons delegated to take responsibility for the pupil.  Please ensure that your child’s teacher has an up-to-date address and phone number.   It is parents’ responsibility to inform the school in writing of changes in name, address or phone number.   We also need a 2nd contact number for emergencies.   We will then be able to contact you immediately if your child is sick.  
· Burgess NS is a NUTFREE ZONE 

 Child Protection and Welfare: 
The Department of Education and Science have produced Guidelines and Procedures for all schools in relation to Child Protection and Welfare.   These guidelines promote the welfare of all children and are to be welcomed. The Board of Management has adopted these guidelines as school policy.   Consequently if there is a matter of concern in relation to abuse of children in any way we are obliged to report this to Tusla. They will assess the case and provide the necessary support for the child and family concerned. 
DLP Emma Long 

DDLP Ann Costello   

SCHOOL CLOSURE 

School will be closed on Thursday January 23rd as Teachers will be attending in-service on the new Primary Language Curriculum.
Dates for your Diary
March 

· Tuesday  3rd – First Confession – 7.30 PM

· Friday 13th – Grandparents Day

· Monday 16th + Tuesday 17th school closed for St Patrick’s Day
April

· Thursday 2nd – Music and Dance Display
· Friday 3rd – School closed – Teachers In-service Day

· Friday 24th – Science display – Junior/Senior Infants- 1.40

                                                    1st - 6th – 2.30
